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Dear Sir/Madam,

PLANNED RESURFACING WORKS AND TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE OF 
DERBY ROAD, HIGH STREET, CHURCH GATE MARKET PLACE & LONDON ROAD, 

KEGWORTH.

I write to inform you of forthcoming road works on Derby Road, High Street, Church Gate, 
Market Place and London Road, Kegworth. The purpose of the works is to resurface and 
strengthen the carriageway as well as associated civils works and reinstating roadmarkings 
once the surfacing is complete.

The programme of works are as follows (weather permitting): 
Monday 15th July – Friday 26th July 2024 (not including Sat and Sun). 
Working times - 07:30hrs to 18:30hrs.

For information and updates regarding the works please see our webpage: 
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/road-maintenance

Through traffic will be diverted via a signed diversion and traffic marshals will be in place at 
strategic locations to give assistance and to control restricted access through the works to 
residents and businesses directly affected by the closure. While the High Street/Derby Road 
junction is closed the pedestrian crossing will also be closed. There will be a signed crossing 
diversion as well as a traffic marshal on hand to help with crossing the site safely.

Please refer to the enclosed plan for the phased closure extents. Outside of these times, and 
if safe to do so, the roads will be re-opened to traffic.

Bus stop services on Market Place, High Street, and London Road will be directly affected 
between 7:30am and 6:30pm (Monday to Friday) as well as other stops around the closure, so 
please check with the bus operator before you travel. For further information please see: 
• Skylink https://www.kinchbus.co.uk 01509 815637
• Nottsbus on Demand https://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/transport/public-

transport/nottsbus-connect 0115 804 0404 
• 901 Hopper Service. https://www.arrivabus.co.uk/ 0344 800 4411

Bin collections will still be made as usual, please make sure they are out the night before as 
they will be emptied before the closure is on at 7:30am.

If your property/business is directly affected by the road closure, we will endeavour to 
provide access during the times mentioned above, although restrictions will need to be in 
place for long periods of the day for the safety of all road users and the work force.



Please ensure suitable provisions are in place to avoid the restriction between the times 
stated above.

If you need to leave your property at a specific time, we would ask that you plan to move 
your vehicle to outside the works area well in advance to prevent delays occurring. If this is 
not feasible, or you have any specific needs or requirements during the working period 
specified above, please contact me in advance of the works so we can try and make mutual 
arrangements to make everything run as smooth as possible. Access to and from the 
effected properties outside of the working shifts will be available; please ensure care is taken 
when passing through the working area as there may be uneven surfaces and raised 
ironworks.

Please be mindful that this construction work will involve the movements of large 
plant and machinery within the carriageway, including reversing manoeuvres. New 
road surfaces are very hot when first laid. If you need access through the site either in 
a vehicle or on a cycle or on foot while work is taking place, please take extra care 
and be aware of additional hazards. If you are in any doubt as to what to do, please 
ask the workforce for assistance.

During the construction of the scheme, it is inevitable that some disruption will be caused, 
and I apologise in advance for any inconvenience. Should you have any queries concerning 
these works please contact me on the number detailed above or online 
https://www.leicestershire.gov.uk/about-the-council/contact-us/opening-times-and-contact-
information
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Your cooperation and understanding with the workforce during this time will be very much 
appreciated.

Yours faithfully

Frances Larter 
Engineering Services


